Sandz Kitchen

To: Sandy Kitchen
Subject: RE: Filel16-568 FW: Concerns from 1574 County Rd 34 Mr. Del Ciancio
Hi Ken

As per your request | contacted Michael Del Ciancio today at approximately

4:30 Pm. | explained that presently there are two outstanding projects dealing with the Esseltine Drain, The immediate
project that Michael called the Town on is for the replacement of a farm culvert situated over the Esseltine Drain. For
this project Mr. Del Ciancio's land is situated within the affected drainage area and accordingly his land has been
assessed for certain portions of this project . | indicated that the capital cost of the new culvert is being paid for totally
by Bert Mucci. However any future maintenance would be paid 78 % by Bert Mucci and the 22 % balance by all affected
landowners. In this case if maintenance work of $100,000.00

were performed the Del Ciancio lands would be assessed $17.00 dollars.

Accordingly Michael was fine with this .

Lou Zarlenga, P.Eng.

Senior Engineer - Drainage Specialist
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Phone: 519-946-1122 (ext. 1138)
Fax: 519-946-1123
Email: lzarlenga@rcspencer.ca




